SHIPPENSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

March 21, 2017
6:05 p.m.

Present at the Council Meeting: Andrea Lage
Kathy Coy
Angie Facchinei (arrived at 6:10 p.m.)
Sandra Mailey
John Alosi
Bruce Hockersmith, Mayor
Stephen Coccorese, Solicitor

INVOCATION: Kathy Coy
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: COUNCIL
REPORTS:

Mayor Hockersmith reported that he has been asked to give some input to some reporters, etc.,
for information on the opioid situation and basically his response back to them is that the Shippensburg
Police Department is doing all in its power to protect the lives of those who are from time to time
jeopardizing themselves through the use of drugs and we are using the tools that are available to us to
try to bring dealers to justice.

President Lage reported that they do have personnel issues that will be discussed during
executive session.

Sandra Mailey reported that the Long Range Planning Committee had a meeting where they
discussed possible changes to some of the ordinances but nothing concrete as yet. Mayor Hockersmith
reported that they distributed ordinances for review and asked the County for suggestions which are not
necessarily to repeal but to amend as is appropriate. Kathy Coy reported that with the ordinances that
they have this is not going to be something that could be done now but through an on-going process
and review.

Police Chief Fred Scott reported that they have been planning a lot of time at Cumberland
County prison and court because he has had a lot of arrests recently. He further stated that there were
some issues with the snow emergency that the manager is going to take care of, and other than that it
has been quiet.



President Lage stated that Fire Chief Randy O’Donnell has submitted a report for Council and
that a representative from the EMS or Emergency Management are not present this evening. Borough
Manager Epley explained that at the last meeting Mr. Lindenmuth presented the Emergency Operations
Plan for the Borough and the Council took action to accept the plan but it must be accepted through a

resolution. Mr. Epley reported that at the next Council meeting he will have a resolution and they will
need to take formal action on the resolution.

President Lage reported that Lance Hoover's report for the Wastewater Treatment Plant was in
their packets.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Bryan Ruth reported that he is running for Magisterial District Judge this year and he wanted to
introduce himself and tell Council a little bit about himself. Mr. Ruth reported that he grew up in
Shippensburg, graduated from Shippensburg High School in 1994, earned his bachelor’s degree in
criminal justice from Shippensburg University and has been in law enforcement for 19 years, working in
4 different police departments and currently at Shippensburg University as a police officer. Mr. Ruth
went on to state that 6 years ago he was promoted to sergeant, has testified in front of magistrates and
judges from district court up to federal court and all the experience has given him a broad prospective
on life and has helped in him in working with and dealing with people. Mr. Ruth stated that he would
like to bring all of that experience to the magistrate position. Mayor Hockersmith asked what
magisterial district he will be running for? Mr. Ruth stated that it will be the one in the Borough which is
09-301. Manager Epley stated that in the many years he has been a municipal manager he has dealt
with a lot of district magistrates during that time and magistrates work with municipalities not to punish
but that see the ordinances as a tool that is necessary and not to be ignored by the judicial system and
he has also seen magistrates that do exactly that and make the municipality out to be the bad guy and
he was wondering what Mr. Ruth’s thoughts or view is on that type of thing? Mr. Ruth explained that
per the PA code of judicial conduct he cannot state how he feels about certain things that could come in
front of the court other than to say that he will be respectful and will look at both sides honestly. He

further stated that he is very much for whatever is best for the community and that is what he is
concerned with.

BUSINESS

EXECUTIVE SESSION (CONTRACTURAL AND PERSONNEL MATTERS)

Council President Lage reported that Council does have an executive session during which time
they will discuss various contractual matters and personnel matters, with the contractual regarding the
Wastewater Treatment Plant. Council went into executive session at 6:15 p.m. and returned at 6:31
p.m., with no action coming out.


















